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This hard-working crew spent a beautiful fall day in the La Sals doing trail main-
tenance on the upper Two-Mile Trail. 

SPEAR caught a break recently 
when Utah School and Institutional 
Trust Lands Administration (SITLA) 
invited us to participate in an Off-
Highway Vehicle plan they were 
working on for a large block of state 
land on the La Sal Mountains.  This 
is a pilot project they hope to imple-
ment on other blocks of state lands 
throughout Utah. 

It was a great pleasure to work with 
SITLA.  They truly listened to us 
and took our requests and com-
ments seriously and have imple-
mented a good share of them. 

During the discussion of our trails 
we asked if we could begin marking 
them.  SITLA not only agreed, they 

provided us with all the necessary 
materials to do the trail signing. 

In return for their help, SITLA asked 
if SPEAR would promote responsi-
ble use of the area.  We quickly 
agreed since responsible use is a 
major goal of SPEAR. 

At a dedication held at the South 
Block Kiosk in October, SPEAR was 
publicly recognized for our involve-
ment in planning and trail develop-
ment.  This is a big change from the 
usual down-playing of ATV use. 

Upper Two-Mile is now signed as 
Trail 16.  Maps will be available to 
help guide you through the tall 
quakies on this scenic trail. 

The Lower Two-Mile Trail on USFS 
administered land on the La Sals 
has become a reality. 

The trail was approved by the USFS 
and is now marked and signed. 

This is a fun trail to ride and offers a 
lot of diversity.  The lower stretch of 
the trail is in pinion-juniper while the 
upper portion reaches into aspen. 

This trail is becoming popular with 
motorbikers and ATVers.  It ties in 
with Upper Two-Mile to the north. 

San Juan County’s trail cat is busy maintaining the Arch Canyon trail.  A big 
THANK YOU goes out to the local BLM office for helping us keep Arch Canyon 
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For the second time since 2006, the BLM has issued a decision on Arch 
Canyon. 

In 2006 several environmental groups filed a petition with the BLM asking 
them to close Arch Canyon from OHV use.  In 2007 the BLM denied that 
petition.  SUWA appealed that decision by filing a lawsuit in Federal 
Court. 

In February 2010, and while the 2007 lawsuit was ongoing, BLM and 
SUWA reached an agreement in which the BLM committed to reconsider 
the petition and issue another decision that would supersede the 2007 
decision. 

The BLM recently completed that process and again denied SUWA’s 
petition.  When will SUWA accept the fact that OHV use in Arch Canyon 
is NOT detrimental to this beautiful canyon? 
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SPEAR placed this picnic table on a high 
butte overlooking  La Sal Creek east of 
La Sal. 

On January 21, 2011, our friends, 
Dustin Felstead and Ken Brown, 
were sentenced to probation and 
fined a combined $35,000. Their 
crime?  They used hand tools to 
improve an ATV trail in Recapture 
Canyon - an historical and pre-
existing cattle trail that many local 
residents are familiar with.  The 
federal government’s charge states 
that they were constructing a new 
trail. 

These men are not extremists or 
terrorists that we read about every 
day.  They are just ordinary folk.  
They are our friends, our neighbors.  
They are just a couple of fellows 
trying to improve our recreational 
experience . 

They need our help.  Right now! 
Today!  $35 K is a lot of cash for 
two hard-working individuals to 
come up with.  SPEAR is accepting 
donations on behalf of Ken and 
Dustin. 

Make your checks payable to 
SPEAR, PO Box 353, Blanding, UT 
84511.  Please be sure to indicate 
on the check that it is for the Ken & 
Dustin Fund.  Any amount - small or 
large will be greatly appreciated. 

A peaceful protest walk is being 
planned for April 9 through Recap-
ture Canyon to see first-hand the 
supposed damage these two men 
are charged with.  We are protest-
ing not only the injustice made 
against Ken and Dustin, but also 
the federal government seizure and 
closure of our public lands.  Dona-
tions will also be accepted at the 
protest walk. 

Please join us in supporting Ken 
and Dustin. Give generously! Mark 
your calendar for April 9 for the 
peaceful protest walk.  For more 
information, call Brent at 435-678-
2810 or Larry at 435-587-2444.   

Together we will make a difference! 
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Or should we say “Hats On” our members?  We are pleased to announce, back by popular demand, SPEAR hats.  You’ve seen these hats worn by an 
elite few.  Well, now you can have one of your very own.  Just sign up for a new membership, or renew if you are already a member, include an addi-
tional $10 per hat, and soon you will be the envy of everyone on the trail or in camp.  But hurry!  Quantities are limited.  Please specify your choice on 
the reverse side of this newsletter & mail to us.  This offer is for members only. 

Circle which hat(s) you want, complete the ap-
plication the other side of this newsletter, and 
mail to us.  It’s that easy.  Be sure to include a 
phone number and/or email address so we can 
contact you to make arrangements to deliver 
your new headgear. 

Navy/Tan  Charcoal/Black Camo 
(Dark or Light) 

Tan/Maroon Visor - Blue or Red 

Sorry, no pink or tan 
We will order more if we get enough requests 



Please send me:         _____ hat(s)             Camo brim two tone (  )    Solid color two tone (  )    Single color visor (  ) 
(Include $10 per hat with your dues)                                      Dark or Light                          Navy / Charcoal / Maroon                Blue or Red 
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 Name _________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 Address _______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 City ___________________________________  State __________________   Zip  ___________________________ 

 Phone  (______) _______ - _____________  Email  ____________________________________________________ 

 New Member (  )         Renewal (  )            Family $20 (  )       Business $40 (  )       Ken & Dustin Fund (  ) __________ 

 

 

Please make checks payable to:  SPEAR,  PO Box 353, Blanding, UT 84511 

The progress that SPEAR has made with the present trail system has 
been slow at times, but steady progression nonetheless.  The pro-
gress made is due to, at least in part, a devoted few who relentlessly 
pursue a lawful method of securing trails and rights-of-ways, and 
manage maintenance on existing trails for all to enjoy. 

The vast array of different landscapes San Juan County’s public & 
private lands have to offer is utterly astounding to say the least.  One 
can ride a trail from the desert to an aspen and pine covered hillside 
in a matter of just a few hours. 

To keep our public lands open is a daunt-
ing task, but not impossible.  In fact, it is 
amazing the likeness this task has with 
the way the Federal Government is sup-
posed to work, according to the constitu-
tion. 

It takes the effort  (effort is emphasized 
because it is not easy) of all the people 
to accomplish the harmony required to 
maintain a multiple user status.  We must 
all get informed and help by participating 
and abiding by the rules. 

Back to the likeness of the Federal Gov-
ernment and this effort.  WE ARE THE 
GOVERNMENT!  That is to say we help make the rules by electing 
the representatives who take what the people want to the legislative 
tables and pursue right-minded decisions when the laws are drafted.  
Then we must abide by said laws unless they are changed for some 
reason by the same process. 

But we the people are the key to the success of a group endeavor, or 
government of a nation.  We must take personal responsibility to keep 
the liberty and freedom we enjoy as God given rights, stepping up 
when we see our officials overstepping their authority - illegal closures 
for example.  They are hired by us to make sure the rules are kept, 
not to make new rules arbitrarily.  On the other hand, we the people 
must also live by the rules.  It is our responsibility to set examples as 
responsible users of public lands. 
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have worked with have been very cooperative with our choice of trails 
as long as we agree to maintain them, keep them clean, and to stay 
on them.  This is called ‘Riding With Respect’. 

The SITLA managers are there to help us.  Let us hope the US Forest 
Service and Bureau of Land Management will take a page from 
SITLA’s play book and realize that they work for US. 
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Because of the time involved in preparing and sending out dues and 
membership notices each month, we have changed the way these 
tasks are handled.  All dues are due on the first of June each year. 

This means that everyones dues are payable on June 1. 

Our membership committee will be sending reminders soon.  Those 
who send in their dues during June will receive their membership kits 
(membership card and SPEAR stickers) promptly, so don’t put it off! 

This new system seems to be  working well.  It has certainly eased the 
burden for our volunteers, and has given them more time to get out and 
ride! 

SPEAR is making great strides in gaining the recognition of Federal 
and State Public Lands Agencies.  We are perhaps the only organized 
group in San Juan County to gain this recognition.  Your financial sup-
port is making this possible.  Thank you. 

And don’t forget to order a hat along with your membership! 
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San Juan County has gone over-
board to help us keep the Lockhart 
Basin Trail open. 

Last spring the county sent their 
trail cat down to reopen the part of 
the trail that comes off the bench 
below Hatch Point and goes down 
a small canyon to the bench 
above the Colorado River.  This 
portion of the trail is a real bearcat 
to keep open. 

The trail cat made another trip in 
late September to reopen the trail 
after a very bad storm hit the area. 

This trail is very popular with riders 
coming out of Moab.  They come 
over Hurrah Pass and on to Lock-
hart Basin.  It is great for motor-
bikes since they can easily ride in 

and back in one day, or go all the 
way through to Indian Creek and 
ride the highway back to Moab. 

Although this trail offers a very 
scenic ride along the bench above 
the Colorado River and adjacent 
to Canyonlands National Park, it 
has not been very popular with 
ATV riders.  It is too far to ride one 
way then back out in one day, so it 
is necessary to arrange for trans-
portation back to the staging area. 

This trail is in an area that the 
Park Service wants to incorporate 
into Canyonlands and wilderness 
advocates want to lock up as wil-
derness. 

So get out and ride it now while 
you still can! 
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Volunteers are essential to the goals of SPEAR to maintain and im-
prove our trail system. 

San Juan County trail cat building a section of new trail on the Lower Two-Mile. 


